
Minutes of Admiralty Solicitors Group meeting (no. 107) 
Annual General Meeting

Held at The Watermen's Hall

6th March 2007 

Present:
Rob Wallis (Hill Dickinson  – Chairman)

James Gosling (HFW - Secretary)

Mike Mitchell (More Fisher Brown)

Christopher Potts (Middleton Potts)

Roger Miles (Elborne Mitchell)

Hugh Dalzell ( DLA Piper)

Joe Atkinson (Stephenson Harwood)

Martin Penny (Holmes Hardingham)

Chris Moore (Ince & Co.)

Bob Crighton (Clyde & Co.)

Mark Morrison (Constant & Constant)

John Strange (Thomas Cooper & Stibbard)

Joe Quain ( Bentleys Stokes & Lowless)

1. Apologies
Apologies received from:

Mark Lloyd (Waltons & Morse)





David Perry (Waltons & Morse)





Eamon Moloney (Eversheds)





Hamish Edgar (Shaw & Croft)





Peter Sim (Rayfield Mills)





John Hulmes (Hill Dickinson)





Richard Harvey (Reed Smith)





Ian Teare (Norton Rose)





Tim Kelleher (Thomas Cooper & Stibbard)
2. Approval of Minutes of the Meeting
The Minutes of 7th November 2006 were approved.

3. ASG Website
Eamon Moloney could not make the meeting and so there was no report.  We should ask Eamon Moloney if it would be possible to reduce or get rid of Indigo who maintain the site at a cost of about £100 a month.  We should also investigate whether they could do it quarterly.  JCG to investigate. We would also ask Eamon Moloney again to circulate access details the website. 
4. ASG Documents
Roger Miles had now finalised these (including the cargo letter of undertaking) and hoped to be able to get these in a form to put on the website.  He was liaising with Eamon Moloney.  He was thanked for his efforts on finalising these documents.  
5. Maritime London
The submission to the European Commission on the Green Paper on Future Maritime Policy had involved a canvassing of the ASG's views which had been sent.  We were glad that we were involved in having our views canvassed, as this organisation did its best to promote London. There is still scope for input.  We will investigate whether there was any feedback to Maritime London from other organisations. 
6. LOF
RW and JCG reported on the meeting that had taken place with Sonja Fink, expressing concern about several aspects of LOF and constitution of the Panel of Arbitrators.  We should write on behalf of the ASG, expressing concern that the Panel will inevitably need fresh blood relatively quickly, and we should ask Lloyd's what their proposals are.  It was agreed that Lloyd's would have either to allow Counsel to act as arbitrators or try to find others to act as arbitrators outside the Bar.  RW would write a letter.

7. LMAA Questionnaire
A response on behalf of the ASG had been sent to Hugh Livingstone of HFW.  This would be circulated by RW.

8. JVN
Mark Morrison was thanked for his diligence in organising the last dinner, which had been a success with six guests, and Admiralty counsel coming as paying guests.  We have just about broken even.  Numbers have been declining, and we had had 62 paying guests (including barristers).  Mark Morrison would make some further investigations into alternative venues, but the Bleeding Heart had at least been pencilled in for 9th November 2007 for the next JVN Dinner.  The question of the future of the JVN was raised, and a suggestion was raised that we should invite clients, rather than have the numbers continue to fall.  The general feeling of the meeting was that it was regrettable that numbers were falling, but it was preferred that it should be kept to those practising in this area as it filled a useful function of getting us all together socially once a year and trying to maintain good relations amongst us all.  We should continue though to keep this under review.
9. Accounts
We attach a summary of financial transactions which shows a relatively healthy balance, albeit that the cost of the dinner would need to be paid for.  Apart form Indigo, there were no great out-goings, but it was thought that we should maintain the annual sub. of £550 and that a call should now be made. 

10. AOB
(i)
It was noted that Joseph Tan Jude Benny and others were holding a reception at the Baltic the following week in order to promote foreign law firms.  This made it all the more important that we did keep up the marketing and promotion of London.

(ii)
Election of Officers

Whilst we had no formal constitution, it was felt that we should review again the question of the position of Chairman and Secretary.  We would circulate something on this so that it could be dealt with at the next meeting. 
(iii)
Next Meeting

The next meeting was fixed for 3rd July 2006 at HFW at 5.00 in the normal way.  
James Gosling

Secretary

6th March 2006 

HFWLDN\4128134-1
1
1

